
AA CONTACT INFORMATION 

   Bill  973-876-1365 

   Fran  973-784-3521 

AXIS YOUTH GROUP  

   Stephanie Toledo   973-407-9811 

ALTAR SERVERS      

   Fr. Daniel Murphy   973-584-1101 

BIBLE STUDY 

  Suzanne Johnson    973-361-1028 

BODY, MIND AND SOUL 

   Shirley Kraft  973-252-7393 

BUILDING & SITES 

   Tom & Donna Weber  973-366-2809 

CHURCH ENVIRONMENT  

   Celeste DiGisco  973-970-9653 

CORNERSTONE –Men’s/Women’s                                     

   John Bruno                                                                 973-620-1642 

   Pat Manno     973-953-0645 

EUCHARISTIC ADORATION  

   Tom & Peggy Ann Meola  973-895-4437 

EUCHARISTIC MINISTERS    

   Andy & Doreen Guzo  973-451-0814 

EVANGELIZATION  

   Janeen Sharp  973-219-1346 

FAITH FORMATION ADVISORY CHAIR  

   Bill Kersten   973-539-3060 

FAITH SHARING 

   Ro Peach  973-584-1041 

FINANCE COUNCIL  

   Tom Dowis  973-927-8554 

FOOD PANTRY 

   Jeff Mantell  201-274-3925 

FUND RAISING 

    Major: Bob Sciarello  973-584-3983 

    Other: Winifred Swiss  973-584-9499 

FUNERAL  

    Chris & John Groh                                                     973-328-3203 

GREETERS  

   Darcy & Michael Ronchi                   973-328-4573  

INTERFAITH FURNISHINGS 

   Mary Jo Welch  973-361-1666  

LECTORS      

     Ro Peach  973-584-1041 

 LITURGY 

   Fr. Dan  973-584-1101 

MAINTENANCE  

   Jeff Mantell  201-274-3925 

MARRIAGE PREPARATION 

   Sandie & Ed Keegan  973-927-1146 

MEALS ON WHEELS 

   Gene Cottrell  973- 584-0758 

MUSIC  

   Kathy Burke  973-610-5654 

   David Southerland   862-686-2869 

OUTDOOR ENVIRONMENT  

   Tom & Peggy Ann Meola  973-895-4437 

PARISH LEADERSHIP TEAM    

   Kathy Dowis  973- 927-8554 

 PRAYER CHAIN    

   Susan Matos  973-989-0157 

PRAYER SHAWL  

   Chris Groh  973-328-3203 

PREGNANCY CRISIS HOTLINE  973-538-0967 

RCIA 

   Ed & Sandie Keegan  973-927-1146 

SAMARITANS 

   Jeff Mantell  201-274-3925 

SCOUTS 

   Jeff Mantell (Boy Scouts)  201-274-3925 

   Lance Laing (Cub Scouts)  206-949-4900  

TECHNOLOGY & COMMUNICATIONS   

   Janeen Sharp  973-219-1346 

USHERS 

   Joe Venezia  973-895-4669 

WOMEN OF FAITH 
 
   Moira A. Dziomba    973-584-3788 
 

Third Sunday of Lent 

Sunday: Ex 17:3-7; Rom 5:1-2, 5-8; Jn 4:5-42 or  

4:5-15, 19b-26, 39a, 40-42 

Monday: 2 Sm 7:4-5a, 12-14a, 16; Rom 4:13, 16-18, 22; 

Mt 1:16, 18-21, 24a or Lk 2:41-51a 

Tuesday: Dn 3:25, 34-43; Mt 18:21-35 

Wednesday: Dt 4:1, 5-9; Mt 5:17-19 

Thursday: Jer 7:23-28; Lk 11:14-23 

Friday: Hos 14:2-10; Mk 12:28-34 

Saturday: Is 7:10-14, 8-10; Heb 10:4-10; Lk 1:26-38 

Sunday: 1 Sm 16:1b, 6-7, 10-13a; Eph 5:8-14; Jn 9:1-41 or 

9:1, 6-9, 13-17, 34-38 
 

EVENTS FOR THE WEEK  
Sun. March 19...Faith Kitchen Cking 11AM, Cub Scout Meeting 6PM.   

MON.  March  20...AA Mtg 9:30AM, Third Monday Faith Kitchen, 

Reconciliation 7PM,  RCIA 7:30PM, 9th Grade Interviews  

TUES. March 21… Tai Chi Chih 10:30AM, Rosary 7PM, Boy Scouts 

6:30PM,  9th Grade Interviews, Men’s Cornerstone 8PM.  

WED. March 22...AA Mtg 9:30AM,  Eucharist ic Adoration 2-8PM.  

THUR. March 23...AA Mtg 9:30AM, 9th Grade Interviews, All Choirs, 

Hope Builders Bake Sale  Cooking, kitchen.  

Fri. March 24…AA Mtg 9:30AM, Heathy Bones 10:30AM, Stations of the 

Cross 6:30PM, Owl Set up 7PM. 

Sat. March 25… Matthew’s Men 8AM, OWL 9AM-3:30PM, Bible Study 

9:30AM, Bake Sale after Mass.  

Sunday, March 26... Bake Sale after Masses, 10th Grade 

Rec.6:30PM, Pizza Prayer Partners 6-6:45PM, FF Weekend.       

 

PARISH MINISTRIES & CONTACT 



PASTORAL CARE 
Kindly remember in your prayers the sick of our parish. May 
they experience the healing power of our gracious God:  
Matthew Augustine, Filomena Bocchino, Chris Groh, Bridget 
Hochstuhl, Jim Klucharits, James Latham, and Dan Plaza.  

 PARISHPAY ONLINE GIVING 

A Secure and Convenient way to make offertory contributions 
to St. Matthews from the comfort of your home or any place 
with internet access. ParishPay allows you to make donations 
anytime (one time, weekly, monthly or annually) based on 
your personal schedule and family budget. No need to hassle 
with checks or cash.   

 

ParishPay offers multiple methods to make donations: credit 
card, debit card or eCheck. ParishPay enables donations to 
second and special collections too. ParishPay offers the ability 
to review your monthly donations, change your account 
preferences and donation amounts at any time, and will email 
an annual tax statement detailing your donations. It is easy to 
sign up. Simply visit ParishPay.com or contract the parish 
office.  

MONDAY, March 20  

8:00AM Joseph Meola 

TUESDAY, March 21  

8:00AM  Nicholas J. Chciuk 

WEDNESDAY,  March 22  

8AM Gregory Massood 

THURSDAY, March 23  

8:00AM Stephen Dancsecs 

SATURDAY,  March 25  

5:00PM Lorraine Swell  

SUNDAY, March 26  

8:00 AM 
 

Thomas Sammond  

10:00 AM  Sr. Maureen Killough 

12:00 PM Don McGrane 
Peter Fontana 

MASSES FOR THE WEEK  
STEWARDSHIP OF TREASURE 

March 19, 2017 - 3rd Sunday of Lent 

Ɂ$ÝÌÙàÖÕÌɯÞÏÖɯËÙÐÕÒÚɯÛÏÐÚɯÞÈÛÌÙɯÞÐÓÓɯÉÌɯÛÏÐÙÚÛàɯÈÎÈÐÕȭɂɯ)ÖÏÕɯƘȯƕƗ 

Jesus reminds us that material things, even something as 

basic as water, can never satisfy us for long.  When we build 

our lives around material possessions we always want 

more.  True Joy and Peace only comes when we follow 

Jesus; when we become more ɁGod-centeredɂɯand less Ɂself-

centeredɂȭ 

 Jan .   # Feb .   # 
Envelopes & Loose Cash $20,974 113 $15,497 113 
ParishPay $19,714 163 $19,654 163 
Total $40,688  $35,151  
 

YTD Budget                                                           $296,806 
YTD Offering                                                         $289,151 
YTD Deficit                                                             ($7,655)  
 
 

  SPECIAL COLLECTIONS     February    

Church in Central & Eastern Europe   $1,396   

Building & Maintenance      $2,081   

In a Christian sense, a steward is the manager of the affairs of 

God on earth. Everything we have, time, talent and treasures 

are given to us by God. Our offering (weekly contributions) is a 

symbolic act. Our money makes it possible for the Church to 

pay its bills and carry out its mission in Christôs name.  Thank 

you for your generosity. 

THE BEACON  

Do you receive the Beacon? If you receive the Beacon, 

your support to help underwrite the monthly subscription bill 

would be greatly appreciated. The annual subscription fee is 

$26.00. A check made out to St. Matthew The Apostle can be 

mailed in or dropped in the gold Parish Office mailbox (memo: 

Beacon subscription) or even dropped in the  weekly 

collection.  Thank you for your consideration.  

LENT  SCHEDULE 
STATIONS OF THE CROSS    

Fridays, March 24, & April 7, 2017 at 7:30 PM 
 

SACRAMENT OF RECONCILIATION 

“WELCOME HOME” 

Each parish in the Diocese of Paterson 

(Passaic, Morris & Sussex Counties) 

Will offer the opportunity for the  

Sacrament of Reconciliation (Confession)  

Monday evenings 

March 6 – April 3, 2017 

7 PM-8:15 PM 

Saturdays 4:15 PM to 4:45 PM 

UPDATE—EUCHARISTIC ADORATION 

Wednesday, March 22, 2017 

2-8 PM 

CORPORAL WORKS OF MERCY—HAITI 

COLLECTION: This week, March 19th, St. Matthew’s will 

be collecting sandals and flip flops; good quality is important 

as the terrain is very harsh. Next week, March 26th, vitamins 

is on the list again. (no gummies please!) Donation items can 

be left  in the bin in the Gathering Space. Thank you!    



MEN’S CORNERSTONE RETREAT 
SAVE THE DATE 

“Calling all Men of Faith!” Mark your calendars; Friday 
evening March 31, 2017 at 6:00PM. This will be the date for 
our Men’s Cornerstone 26 hour retreat here at St. Matthews. It 
will be open to men that have been to Cornerstone and any 
one interested in becoming a cornerstone  brother. If your or 
anyone you know would like to attend and have questions, 
please call John Bruno at 973-620-1642 or email 
carsrus46@optonline.net. Our theme this year will be “Steps 
to Faith” What’s your next step going to be? Let’s take it 
together. Faith without good works is useless, without doing 
what God wants you to do. James2,17.  

COFFEE TEA AND 
CAMARADERIE  

AKA Women of Faith 
We are a group of women of various ages 

nourishing our faith through prayer, learning, 

laughing and sharing our stories over a cup of tea! Come join 

us and bring your cup. Our meetings for the first few months 

of the New Year 2017 are as follows: March 30, April 13 and 

27! We meet from 1:00p- 2:30PM in the Library at St. 

Matthews. If you have any questions please call Moira at 973-

584-3788. Be empowered to live God's Word and Love like 

Jesus.  Don’t forget your cup! 

TIME IS RUNNING OUT TO SIGN UP FOR   

REBOOT! LIVE! 

With internationally renowned speaker and author, 

CHRIS STEFANICK 

And special musical guest,  JON NIVEN 

FRIDAY, APRIL 21, 7:00 – 9:30PM 

St. Therese Gymnasium, Succasunna NJ 

 

To register, go online to  www.RealLifeCatholic.com  or 

Contact Janeen Sharp, at 973-219-1346 

janeen.sharp@stmatthewsrandolph.org 
 

Reboot! Live! is the fun, inspiring and practical experience of 

applying  the beauty and genius of the heart of the Gospel to 

every aspect of your life.  From prayer and spirituality, to 

work, dating, marriage, parenting, health  and more! 

http://stmatthewsrandolph.org  

COLD WATER DRINKING FOUNTAIN 

A new drinking fountain was installed in the 

gathering space near the bathrooms. Stop by 

and take a drink. 

MATTHEW’S MEN IN MARCH: BALANCING 

FAITH AND FAMILY OBLIGATIONS  

Who doesn't want their children to experience the thrill of 

sports or the excitement of clubs or dance?  These activities 

help in their development as they ultimately become adults, 

but how does a family decide how to balance favorite activities 

with the vital growth of their faith?  All of the men of the 

parish, particularly fathers of young families, are invited to join 

us in Bauer Hall at 8:00 AM on Saturday, March 25th, for a 

special Matthew's Men where we will rely on each other and 

the Holy Spirit to find that right balance.  And we’ll have you on 

your way by 9:30 to put that balance into practice! 

FAITH FORMATION FOR 

CHILDREN 

REGISTRATION WILL OPEN 

MARCH 27th 

Faith Formation registration for students in K 

– 11 will open on March 27th!  Emails, with 

forms attached, will be sent to all currently 

registered families on March 22nd - please 

contact the Faith Formation office if you do not receive an 

email.  The registration parent letter and all forms may be 

accessed under the Faith Formation Youth tab on our 

website:  www.stmatthewsrandolph.org as well.  Forms will 

also be available in the Gathering Space.  To ensure that your 

child is placed in the session of your choice and to take 

advantage of the “Early Bird Tuition Discount,” please return 

all forms by May 1st, 2017. 

SACRAMENTAL GUIDELINES FOR CATHOLIC SCHOOL 
STUDENTS—Per Diocesan Policy, all Catholic School 
students preparing for reception of Confirmation are to 
participate in their Parish Community’s Sacramental 
preparation programs.   

Students entering 9th grade in September 2017 are reminded 
to enroll for Faith Formation classes.   

The preparation and the celebration of the Sacrament of 
Confirmation are parish-based.  The parish is the center of 
lifelong faith development; therefore, it is essential to integrate 
youth into the life of the parish.  Students who attend Catholic 
high schools and wish to be prepared for the Sacrament of 
Confirmation need to enroll in their parish Confirmation 
program. (from Sacramental Policies and Guidelines, Diocese 
of Paterson) 

Please register your child as stated above.  If you have 
any questions please contact Moira A. Dziomba, Dir. of 
Faith Formation (contact info on front of bulletin) 

ATTENTION: KINDERGARTEN PARENTS 

St. Matthew’s Sacrament Preparation is a two year process 

beginning in the 1st grade.  If your child is entering 1st grade 

in September 2017, please register for our Faith Formation 

classes.  Diocesan guidelines specify that children must be 

enrolled in formal faith formation classes for one year prior 

to the reception of sacraments.  Participation in these 

preparation classes will allow your child to receive 1st 

Reconciliation and 1st Eucharist in Grade 2. 

Registrations are available in the Gathering Space or at 

www.stmatthewsrandoph.org  

Please contact Moira A. Dziomba, Director of Faith 

Formation with any questions. (See front of the bulletin for 

contact information) 

http://www.stmatthewsrandolph.org
http://www.stmatthewsrandoph.org


YOUTH GROUP HAPPENINGS!  

Axis Youth Group will be meeting the 1st and 3rd Thursday of 

every month. Teens will have the chance to relax, play games, 

and reflect on their faith. Our teen-run meetings are very laidback 

and a great opportunity for teens to learn more about their peers, 

their church, and themselves! Meetings are held in the Teen 

Room from 7:30-9pm. Hope to see you there! 

DEBBIE LYNCH MEMORIAL NURSING  

SCHOLARSHIP FUNDRAISER SOCIAL  

Please join us on Sunday, April 9th from 1-4PM at the 

Hanover Marriott,, 1401 Rt 10 East to celebrate Debbie’s 

legacy by supporting the nursing scholarship set up in her 

name. $40 per person, checks made payable to Debbie 

Lynch Scholarship Fund. RSVP by April 1st to 

debbielynchrsvp@yahoo.com. Light hors d’oeuvres, scones, 

tea and coffee will be served. 

PLAY AND PRAY  

The first gatherings of the St. Matthew’s Play 

& Pray group were a great success. A total 

of 24 moms and kids participated and we 

hope to continue to grow our group. The 

upcoming dates are  Tuesday, April 4th and Saturday, March 

18th at 10AM. Please remember to RSVP by e-mailing 

(Lombardo.lauren@gmail.com) Lauren DeRiggi or Kelly 

Meola (kellylmeola@gmail.com) and include your name and 

the names and ages of your children who will attend.  

IT'S LENT!  

Why not make praying the ROSARY part of your 

LENTEN journey? Come pray the Sorrowful 

Mysteries with us on Tuesday evenings from 7-

7:30! Never prayed the Rosary before--no worries-

-you will be a pro after one half hour prayer session. 

Everyone is welcome to join us. Questions? Call Moira in the 

Faith Formation office 862-251-4129.  

OUR LENTEN ENVIRONMENT 

As we enter Church in this Season of 

Lent, it looks different.  

We have become stark and bare in our 

environment.  

We are vested in deep and serious 

purple, the symbol for repentance and 

renewal. 

We see bare branches reminding us of the cold and 

death of winter; but these branches have potential for 

new life in the warming and light of the spring.  

The starkness of the Church is simple and calls us to 

focus more clearly on the cross of Christ, the ultimate 

sign of love and the journey from death to new life.  

We are in Lent: “lengthening of days/springtime” the 

struggle from darkness to light, from death to new life 

but ALWAYS with a sense of trust and hope is this new 

life is possible.  

EASTER BASKET 2017 

COLLECTION  

Continuing our mission to support our sister 

parish, Holy Trinity in Passaic NJ, we are 

again collecting items to prepare Easter 

baskets and goodie bags for over 500 

children of Holy Trinity. Please consider 

helping out by donating any of the following items:  medium 

size Easter baskets, candy filled plastic eggs (or empty 

plastic eggs and small wrapped Easter candy), small 

chocolate bunnies, Easter goodie bags and small Easter 

toys. Items can be dropped off in the bins in the gathering 

space during mass and also during religious education class 

times between now and Sunday, April 9. If you have any 

questions feel free to contact Noreen Cassidy 

at norharri1@verizon.net. We appreciate your generous 

donations! In addition, we are in need of volunteers to 

assist with assembling and wrapping the baskets and 

bags on Sunday, April 9 beginning at 1:15 PM in the Bauer 

Room at St Matthew's.  

If you are interested, please contact Noreen Cassidy 

at norharri1@verizon.net. All ages are welcome, this is an 

excellent opportunity for children to help with a project, please 

plan to stay and assist with very young children. I appreciate 

your generous donation of time and items for this wonderful 

project!   

Noreen Cassidy, Chair 

OPERATION RICE BOWL-THIRD WEEK OF LENT 

ENCOUNTER OPPORTUNITY—We encounter Fernando in 

El Salvador where, despite a lack of economic opportunity, 

youth are pursuing their dreams of building businesses to 

better the lives of their families. How have you worked to 

better the lives of others this Lent? Visit crsricebowl.org for 

40 DAYS FOR LIFE 

You are invited to join the 40 Days for Life prayer campaign from 

March 1st – April 9th, to peacefully pray for the end of abortion - the 

leading cause of death in the world - outside the Planned Parenthood 

in Morristown, a facility that performs over 1,000 abortions each year. 

Just as Jesus reached out to the Samaritan woman, so we are called 

to reach out to our communities in prayer and fasting for God to heal 

our land. Please join us, and those in over 340 cities around the 

world, in transforming our culture by praying for the babies and their 

mothers and fathers, for those who need post-abortive healing, and 

for those who work at Planned Parenthood. Please register for a time 

slot at 40DaysforLife.com and select the Morristown vigil.  

mailto:Lombardo.lauren@gmail.com
mailto:kellylmeola@gmail.com
tel:(862)%20251-4129


LENTEN DAILY CHOICES … 

 

In Laudato Si….”Praise be to You” Pope Francis charges us to take an active role in caring for our 
common home.  He is asking us to not see ourselves as “lord and master” over nature, but to remember 
we are only a PART of it.   

 

ñMeredith Kline puts it this way, "God's making the world was like a king's planting a farm or park 
or orchard, into which God put humanity to 'serve' the ground and to 'serve' and 'look after' the 
estate." 

Thus the work of exercising dominion begins with tilling the ground. From this we see that God's use of the 
words subdue and dominion in (Genesis) chapter 1 do not give us permission to run roughshod over any 
part of his creation. Quite the opposite. We are to act as if we ourselves had the same relationship of love 
with his creatures that God does. Subduing the earth includes harnessing its various resources as well as 
protecting them. Dominion over all living creatures is not a license to abuse them, but a contract from God 
to care for them.ò (theologyofwork.org)   

  

What we do, our choices, affect the world, the environment and our brothers and sisters.  There is a ripple 
effect; maybe it is time for us to live more simply so others can simply live.  

 Are you ready for that?  What if you could make some daily choices that could really effect a 
change? Simple things…the foods we choose to buy and eat and the water that we easily take for granted. 
Would you be willing to make the sacrifice? 

    Pope Francis is imploring us to do more, to not expect things to change by continuing to do the 
same things. It’s time to open our hearts and our minds… He is calling us to be good stewards.  “A great 
cultural, spiritual and educational challenge stands before us, and it will demand that we set out on the 
long path of renewal  --- Purchasing is always a moral – and not simply an economic act.  Today, in a 
word, the issue of environmental degradation challenges us to examine our lifestyle.” 

   We owe it to ourselves, our families, our brothers and sisters of the world and the generations to 
come, that we educate ourselves as to what our choices truly mean and how making new choices would 
make a difference.  In many cases, we have the power and the responsibility to vote with our pocketbooks. 

 FOOD…  we have gotten so separated from the origins of our food.  We need to become educated 
as to the true cost of buying the processed food that comes from industrialized farming. In a sense, while 
we “weren’t looking,” a whole system of agriculture has come into being with consequences we have yet to 
know or see. It actually enslaves our own farmers and deprives others of their livelihood.  Animals have 
become “things.” 

       We need food to nourish ourselves, our families.  But what has happened?  Much of our seeds/
living organisms have become the property of a few chemical companies. Profit is the bottom line, without 
consideration of short or long term effects on our health, the health of the soil or actual produce. 

 Watch:  GMO OMG (Netflix) or Cowspiracy (Netflix) or Sustainable (Netflix) and see if you begin to 
connect the dots on how things need to be different. It can be simple and one good thing could truly lead to 
another. 

 WATER… at the heart of our physical lives, the Pope reminds us water is a basic human right.  
(Others who profit from it would call this incorrect and say it is simply something to be commoditized.)  
Refresh your memory by watching TAPPED (YouTube) and BOTTLED LIFE (Netflix.)  Choose to use your 
own refillable bottles instead of cases of water that is likely coming from your tap or one not so far away.  

 

Keep your heart open and see if you notice a pattern of how tiny ripples of choices can make the 
difference: ñI alone cannot change the world, but I can cast a stone across the waters to create many 
ripples.ò -  Saint Mother Teresa of Calcutta 

 



FOR YOUR INFORMATION  
BAPTISM: Families are requested to contact the Parish Office for details on pre-baptismal instruction and date of Baptism. 

FAITH FORMATION: Faith Formation for children kindergarten thru 11th grade takes place on Sundays, (Confirmation Sunday 

evenings) Please contact Moira Dziomba at 862-251-4129 with any questions.  

LOW GLUTEN EUCHARIST: As a reminder, for those parishioners or visitors who have Celiac Disease or have an allergy to 

gluten in food products, we offer gluten–free hosts for Eucharist. If you desire to receive this host, we ask that you notify the Deacon at 

least 5 minutes before Mass in order that we can prepare for the special host for the Mass. 

HAITI RELIEF SERVICES: To help support relief services in Haiti you can reach out to Catholic Relief Services by calling 888-

277-7575 or info@crs.org. Catholic Relief Services can be found at 228 W. Lexington St., Baltimore, Maryland, 21203-7090. 

HOSPITAL BOUND-MINISTRY TO THE SICK: If you or any of your family members are currently in the hospital or will be 

going into the hospital please let the parish know so we can visit. Because of the privacy laws, the hospitals cannot notify parishes of 

incoming patients.  

MARRIAGE: Arrangements are usually made one year in advance. Please contact the Parish Office for an appointment.  

NEW PARISHIONERS: If you are new to St. Matthew’s or have been coming to Mass for a while now, we ask that you stop by and 

speak to Fr. Dan, Fr. James Platania, or our Deacons to talk about becoming part of our parish family. Registration forms can be found 

in the Gathering Space; and can be filled out and put in the gold mailbox outside the office door—or you can call Terry Shaw at 973-

584-1101 ext. 205 and she will mail you a registration form. There are many wonderful happenings going on at St. Matthews and we 

want to make sure all our parishioners are in the know!   

RECONCILIATION: The Sacrament of Reconciliation will be celebrated each Saturday from 4:15-4:45PM before the evening 

Liturgy or by appointment at another time. 

RITE OF CHRISTIAN INITIATION (RCIA): RCIA prepares adolescents and adults for Baptism and full Communion into the 

Catholic Church. Please call the office for more information. 

THE EUCHARIST AT HOME: Holy Communion may be brought to the home of any person permanently or temporarily 

homebound. For the confined, the elderly and/or shut-in, be they at home or in the hospital, the staff of our parish makes calls to 

homes and hospitals each month. Please inform the office, 973-584-1101, to have your name added to the list.  

VISITATION: Do you know someone who needs a visit, a phone call or just a kind note from his/her parish priest? Maybe it ’s 

someone who has been away from the Church for a while or someone that has been turned off or offended by the Church? Email or 

call the parish office, 973-584-1101, so we can extend the healing hand of the Lord to them! All information will be kept confidential. 

NEW T'ai CHI CHIH  AT  
QUELLEN SPIRITUAL CENTER  

A moving meditation practice that helps activate, balance and 
circulate the body’s natural energy (Chi) through a series of 19 
soft movements. Benefits may include increased energy, 
improved balance, lowered blood pressure.  
 
Quellen Center 350 Bernardsville Rd., Mendham 
Beginner students: 9-10AM 
Continuing students: 10:15-11AM 
March 29, April  5, 12, 19, 26 and May 3, 10, 24 
 
St. Marguerite Retreat House, 82 W. Main St. Mendham 
Beginner evening students 6:15-7:15PM 
March 20, 27. April 3, 10, 17, 24 and May 1, 8.  
For registration and information contact Angela Calogero at 
973-879-3918 or seashelss1951@gmail.com  

EMPLOYMENT OPPORTUNITY  
In the Spirit Gifts, religious gift store in Randolph, is looking for Part-

time Sales help.  Must be able to work Fridays 10AM-6PM and 

Saturdays 10AM-4PM.  Those interested should call 973-452-0317.    

Holocaust Center Events—Holocaust Center Events 

at College of Saint Elizabeth Begin March 27, 

2016   Morristown, NJ – The Center for Holocaust and 

Genocide Education at the College of Saint Elizabeth in 

Morristown, N.J., has several upcoming programs that are free 

and open to the public: 

March 27, 7:30 p.m., film screening, The People vs. Fritz 

Bauer. In partnership with the New Jersey Jewish Film Festival. 

April 5, 8:30 a.m. to 3:00 p.m., Facts and FAQs on 

Holocaust Education: Using Survivor Testimony and Artifacts in 

the Classroom. Keynote speaker Dr. Karen Shawn, visiting 

associate professor of Jewish education at Yeshiva University. 

In partnership with American Society for Yad Vashem and the 

New Jersey Commission on Holocaust Education.  

April 22, Human Rights in the Middle East, speaker 

Jacqueline Isaac. Time to be announced. 

April 26, 4 to 6 p.m., Armenian Genocide Teachers’ Workshop, 

funded by the Dadourian Foundation.  

April 26, 7:30 p.m., Armenian Genocide Commemoration. 

Two featured speakers: Dr. Pamela Steiner, senior fellow at 

Harvard University’s FXB Center for Health and Human Rights; 

and, Chris Zakian, director of communications for the Eastern 

Diocese of the Armenian Church of America. A free dinner will 

be served for attendees at 6 pm Funding provided by the 

Dadourian Foundation. All events are in the Annunciation 

Center on campus.  

To register and obtain further details, visit: www.cse.edu/

holocaustcenter. 

RECONNECTING WITH ALUMNI 
In anticipation of its 50th anniversary, Bishop George Ahr/St. Thomas 

High School wants to reconnect with all of its alumni. We have a 

news article on the website www.bgahs.org asking alumni to update 

their most recent contact information. You may reach us at 

dchippendale@bgahs.org the alumni office, so we can keep you 

informed of the events planned for our upcoming milestone 

celebration.  

tel:(973)%20452-0317

